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 2  Looking Back...
See what was happening 5 and 10 years ago at this fire department.

Can you believe it’s September already?  Oh where has the summer gone.  Without further a do, let’s jump right in. (Is that the correct usage?)
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Stations
You’ve probably noticed the huge “mole” problem at Station 51 lately.  No, actually, they’re the new drainage lines that were installed a couple of weeks ago.  These were installed to help remove some of the drain water away from the building (and more importantly, the septic system) to the drainage swail at the back of the property.  This will hopefully alleiviate some of the stress off of our septic system and buy us a little more time until the sewers arrive late next year.  Since we haven’t had any significant rain since, we haven’t been able to evaluate the new system, so we’ll keep our fingers crossed.
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Apparatus
Tanker 52 is now officially in service.  It was placed in service on August 25th.  It’s still in need of a couple minor items, but those will come within the coming weeks.    75% of the chauffeurs have been turned over on the truck, so if you’re a chauffeur and haven’t been turned over yet, please see someone from the training division to get cleared.

The new aerial committee has completed  the specification process and is ready to present the package to the Fire Protection District Board.  More on this as it develops.

The two station managers (Lieutenant Mckee and Lieutenant Wymer) are now taking on the apparatus assigned to their respective stations.  This is in so far as management, routine maintenance, and upkeep of the apparatus.  Chief Pell will still however approve or disaprove any modifications.

Tanker 52 is now certified as a BLS non-transporting unit.  It has a red BLS bag and a monitor on it.

Speaking of red BLS bags, each of our primary units (E51, E52, R51, and TNK52) all have a red BLS bag on them.  Each bag is set up identically and will take the place of any BLS equipment in place prior on these rigs.  Be sure to take a moment to familiarize yourself.

Please leave the transfer switch on Engine 51 in the “Pressure” setting.  It is OK to do your normal pump testing in the morning, but when done, make sure the switch is back in the pressure mode.
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Miscellaneous
Jerrod Myer is no longer with our agency.

Speaking of personnel, the next hiring process will begin by the middle of September and is expected to be completed around the end of the month.  We have 11 openings between reserve and compensated positions.  The recruit class is expected to be ready by October 1st to begin their orientation process.

By the time this newsletter goes to press we should have a new cadet advisor.  The entire program is being restructured and the suspension should be lifted shortly.  More on this topic as it develops.

Still no solid news regarding PMT and Community South as far as affiliation.  They meet next week to discuss their options.  EMAS has been concurrently meeting with Johnson Memorial to discuss ALS affiliation with them.  They also meet to discuss their options next week as well.  Again, more on this as it comes in.

Speaking of EMAS.  Medic 51 will respond emergent on EMS related incidents and box alarms with a report of a fire.  All other responses shall be non-emergent.  They shall mark on the air and proceed to the location.

Captain Thacker wants everyone to realize he purposley schedules repetetive trainings for a reason.  Just because all personnel have already had a particular training is not a reason not to drill on that subject again.

Good news from the Training Division!  We potentially (and most likely) have 7 structures available for training, including live burns on some.  Captain Thacker is still in the process of securing these sites.

Now for some bad news.  The 800mhz system for Johnson County is back on hold now after a legal set back.  It was determined that the source of funding (911 phone bill surcharge) was not legal.  That surcharge can only be used to purchase telephone equipment, not radios.  So, it’s back to the drawing board as we attempt to secure an alternative source to fund the multi-million dollar project.

As mentioned last month, we are now doing “Post-Incident Critiques” on any “significant” incidents.  This will include working fires as well as any other run deemed this way by the on-duty battalion.  New forms are out and are kept in Battalion 5.  These critiques are meant to be used as a LEARNING tool for EVERYONE and we need to keep this mindset when sitting through one.

This year’s MDA drive will be on Saturday and Sunday September 5th and 6th.  Check the board for times and locations.  If you have an hour or two to donate, your help would be greatly appreciated.  Let’s all get out and try to beat last year’s collection of $5,389 (or the department’s all-time best of $10,672!)  Anyway, it’s for a good cause.

New fire hydrants have been added along Stones Crossing Road near Oak Meadows Trailer Park including one right at the entrance.  Be sure to read the memo for a more detailed explanation.

PARAMEDICS:  Be sure to read the memo regarding EMS supply.  Most importantly, please record ANY equipment taken from either of the supply rooms on the list on the back of the door.  This will assure re-stocking.

Speaking of EMS supplies, Tom Arkins will be re-stocking EMS supplies on a regular basis, probably every couple of weeks.  Jerry Harder will be assisting.  Paramedics as well as any officer have access to EMS supplies.

A rapid intervention team (RIT) equipment bag has been put together and is now located on the battalion.  It has several pieces of equipment in the bag that could be useful for the team.  This bag will be assigned to the RIT crew as needed.

It’s official...we will be going to bi-weekly payroll starting in October.  Kim will be issuing a memo on this next week.

We will also be starting the photo i.d. process (again) with next month’s payroll.  Hang tight until then!

Enclosed with this month’s payroll are laminated cards from our insurance company, ESIP.  Enjoy.

Crews!!!  Please remember that we have two crew lines at station 1 in addition to the four admin lines.  Please make every effort to have your incoming calls routed through those two lines, which are color-coded blue on the phone grid.  (We really, really appreciate this!)

Policy Updates:
Be sure to read the memo boards or check the policy manual for the following updates that have come out this past month:

Policy 213:  OSHA Compliance.  This is a new policy regarding the two-in, two out rule.

Policy 102:  Smoking.  Smoking is now allowed outside department buildings only.

Policy 212:  Paramedic Program.  Updates new paramedic affiliation.

Policy 204:  Responsibilities.  The famous “no TV before 10am” rule.

Policy 303:  Accidents.  A change in the automatic suspensions has been made.  Also changed the damage amount to $700 or under to signify a “minor” accident.
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Looking Back.....10 years ago......
September 3, 1988.  A rough day at the fire department.  Two infant full arrests, separate incidents, both in Friendly Village and both before 11am.  SIDS was ruled as the cause in both cases.

September 11, 1988.  No board meeting tonite due to not enough board members present.  Chairman of the board not present also due to his resignation.

September 16, 1988.  Huricane Gilbert hits land in Brownsville, Texas.

Looking Back..... 5 years ago.......
September 13, 1993.  Late summer storm brings 85 degree temperatures and severe thunderstorms through district.

September 17, 1993.  Working trailer fire, lot #2, in Friendly Village.

September 21, 1993.  Kim (and an unidentified battalion chief) exited Pizza King and upon starting the battalion, the siren inadvertantly went off scaring the daylights out of a woman who happened to be walking in front of the truck.

September 23, 1993.  Serious PI w/ entrapment on Smith Valley East of 135.  Roof removed, dash rolled, and driver’s door removed in 26 minutes!

September 25, 1993.  1050 Property Damage, w/ entrapment! 

Birthdays

7 - Troy Wymer

13 - Joe Marsh

14 - Brad Kiefer

18 - Marian Hart

23 - Greg Brown

27 - Chad Abel

29 - Ray Skipper
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Till next month, Hasta la vista.

- Scott
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